
       
    THE PRESIDENT  

           OF THE  

GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

 

 

 24 June 2021 

 

 

Excellency,  

 

With reference to my letter dated 22 June 2021 regarding the silence procedure 

of the draft resolutions on “Scope, modalities, format and organization of the high-level 

meeting on improving global road safety”, until Wednesday, 23 June 2021 at 6 p.m. 

(New York time), I have the further honour to circulate a letter dated 24 June 2021 from 

H.E. Mr. Ibrahima Toure, Deputy Permanent Representative of Côte d’Ivoire and 

Mr. Dmitry Chumakov, Deputy Permanent Representative of the Russian Federation,  

the cofacilitators for the intergovernmental process, informing that the silence procedure 

has been broken.  

 

The co-facilitators will convene a virtual informal consultation on Monday, 28 June 

2021 at 10 a.m. Connection details for the meeting will be circulated by the Secretariat. 

 

I encourage all Member States and groups to engage constructively with the 

co-facilitators to forge consensus. 

 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

 

 
Volkan BOZKIR  

 

 

 

 

 

 

All Permanent Representatives and  

Permanent Observers to the United Nations  

New York 
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